Girdwood Housing Working Group Meeting
June 12, 2019 
Minutes Draft

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open

Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

7:02PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
Agenda Approved
Minutes Approved
Business:
1. Discuss range of options for balancing long-term vs short-term rental property in Girdwood

· Review the data: more per capita VRBOs than other communities, about 20% of residences are involved in Short Term Rental market.  Economic study of housing indicates that short term rental saturation of 5% starts to impact communities’ housing market.  Difficulties in getting data include variety of methods of rental (Craig’s list, Air B&B, VRBO, etc).
Host compliance is a business that analyzes data and helps to enforce code. 
In AMC, short term rental is defined as rental of less than 30 days.  

· Summary of approaches in other resort communities
3 basic methods:

Geographic Regulation:  
Restrict short term rentals to a specific area. As the area is so small and the problem exists throughout the community, this option doesn’t seem to fit Girdwood need.

Quantitative Regulation:

Restrict number of permits for short term rental.
Cap number of units rented by one land owner.

Cap number of nights 

minimum number of nights per rental

maximum number of nights rented per year

Operational Requirements/Regulations

Regulations on Noise, parking, trash
Owner required on site

Other ideas:

Ban use of online booking sites to require local booking site to capture a portion of rental income
B&B’s have special regulations, but nightly rentals fall outside of those requirements.

Nightly rental could be changed to Accessory Use with permit requirements similar to B&B’s
~$250K of room tax generated by nightly rental, plus booking fees paid to online site.

Income based requirements for rental – rules are tighter for people who meet some financial requirements to show need for rental income.
Enforcement of code regarding rental is difficult because there is limited ability to enforce.  Communities that attempt restriction through penalty have jacked up those penalties in order to encourage compliance.

Current code: Short term rental owners are required to register their properties with the treasury unless they exclusively rent through AirBnB. Unclear how compliance with this is enforced.

Regulation needs to solve the problems and be enforceable.

Land Use Enforcement officers are responsible for enforcing land use code.  Encourage people to use Land Use Enforcement for nuisance properties. On-site contact is helpful.
Girdwood Housing Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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· What could work for Girdwood?

Educating short term renters regarding the requirement to register their properties – outreach through Girdwood Facebook page with link for Land Use Enforcement. 

Some areas could use condo association rules or HOA to eliminate short term rental

Codes, Covenants, and Restrictions can be changed 

2. Review and discuss Anchorage’s Housing and Community Development 2019 Action Plan.
Handled by Health Dept because they have staff to handle grants.
Provided executive summary to this group.  Girdwood is absent in the plan, which focuses on downtown issues primarily.  Plan can be read on line at: http://www.muni.org/Departments/health/PHIP/CSD/Documents/2019DraftActionPlan5-23-2019.pdf
· Program for using ~$2.5m annual HUD grants including $1.7m from (Community Development Block Grants (CDBG)
Unclear what strings are attached to CDBG funding, how the funds can be used and what types of projects qualify, what restrictions exist.
Too late for this year, but this plan is generated annually, there is potential for next year.
Planning Director is open to this, and data supports that there is need in Girdwood, although there will be perception is that the community is too affluent for these programs.  
Robin Ward is requesting information on funding restrictions and application/process requirements from Health Dept Director.  Group discusses possible developable land, which is currently not being developed because of the cost of getting utilities to the property line.  Sites are:  Holton Hills (by the school), 40 acres at the end of Sproat, and land currently selected for cemetery.
  
· Public comment period ends June 27, 2019
3. Updates on other activities

· Structure for attracting funding: partnership/housing trust/other non-profit/quasi-government org (Improvement District)?

Krystal has talked to GBOS members to move this forward but they feel that and economic trust it is outside of their jurisdiction.   Housing Working Group can advocate through Land Use Committee/Community Council.  Need to gather community support
Continue to discuss variety of options in addition to the Improvement District. Work with Chris Schutte and Robin Ward with MOA.

4. Update on Girdwood Area Plan
Phase 1 complete: public input. Working on initiating Phase 2.  Recently received funding approval of $20,000 from the Assembly to keep process going with contractor. Likely committee will gain speed in the fall.  Housing Working Group policy recommendations will be considered more strongly when included in the Girdwood Area Plan.
5. Assign tasks

ME:  Compile additional info on short term rentals from Host Compliance, including room tax revenue.  
RW:  Receive and share information on HUD CDBG funding in the future.
KH: Provide materials to ME for public education re short term rentals to create flyer for posting. 

DH & ME:  Will post short term rental info flyer on Girdwood Facebook page
6. Confirm next meeting date/time:  July 10, 2019 at 7PM  Meeting may cancel, Mike Edgington will poll the group. 

Adjourn 9PM
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